
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

   
 
August 27, 2012 
 
    ERRATA 
 
ALL COUNTY LETTER NO. 11-88E 
 
 
 
TO:   ALL COUNTY WELFARE DIRECTORS 
  ALL CalWORKs PROGRAM SPECIALISTS 
  ALL COUNTY REFUGEE COORDINATORS 
  ALL COUNTY CONSORTIUM PROJECT MANAGERS 
 ALL CALFRESH PROGRAM COORDINATORS 
 
SUBJECT: CALIFORNIA WORK OPPORTUNITY AND RESPONSIBILITY TO KIDS 

(CalWORKs) INCOME REPORTING THRESHOLD (IRT) FOR QUARTERLY 
REPORTING/PROSPECTIVE BUDGETING (QR/PB)   

 
REFERENCE:   ALL COUNTY LETTER (ACL) NO. 11-88 
 
 
The purpose of this errata is to correct the chart referenced in ACL No. 11-88, dated 
December 30, 2011. The Federal Fiscal Year (FFY) 2012 IRT chart attachment in  
ACL No. 11-88 incorrectly identifies the IRT level for an Assistance Unit (AU) of nine as $491.  The 
correct IRT level for an AU of nine is $4,491.  This IRT level became effective  
October 1, 2011.  This letter introduces the revised IRT chart with the corrected figure. 
 
Please direct questions regarding the CalWORKs IRT requirements to your CalWORKs County 
Consultant at (916) 654-1322.  For questions regarding the CalFresh Federal Poverty Level (FPL), 
you may contact the CalFresh Branch at (916) 654-1896.  For questions regarding Refugee Cash 
Assistance (RCA) Entrant Cash Assistance (ECA) or Trafficking and Crime Victims Assistance 
Programs (TCVAP), please contact the Refugee Program Bureau at  
(916) 653-7785.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

Original Document Signed By: 
 
TODD BLAND 
Deputy Director 
Welfare to Work Division 
 
Attachment 
 
c:  CWDA 
     CSAC 

REASON FOR THIS TRANSMITTAL 
s

[  ] State Law Change 
[  ] Federal Law or Regulation 
 Change 
[  ] Court Order 
[  ] Clarification Requested by 
  One or More Counties 
[x ] Initiated by CDSS 




